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As part of the fellowship, there are weekly reviews, hallway consultations, assigned readings, and the full gamut of clinical questions. There is more on the plate than we can say grace over. This week we had another case of unexpectedly persistent fetal bradyacardia in an average risk multiple at term who required vacuum assist in the delivery of an otherwise healthy 4100 Gram boy. But, as described in the first of the ALSO series articles published in the April issue of the American Family Physician, this scenario is frequently associated with shoulder dystocia, perineal lacerations, and postpartum bleeding. These problems occurred in this case. Postpartum hematocrit was 25% down from 35%.The AFP article by Libby Baxley et al  should be reviewed because you are guaranteed to encounter this situation. 
 We have been discussing the fact that obesity creates risk, but we have been uncertain as to the establishment of boundary rules for this condition. At what point would we consider referral or anticipate potential problems on the basis of obesity? One example which required transfer of the patient from St. Francis to the county hospital was a 300 lb repeat Cesarean at term. Obstetricians, fearing the increased risk of postop wound dehissence, insisted on transfer of the case to University. In rural communities the physician may not have the luxury of referring. 
 In a study presented at the 2004 meeting for the Society for Gynecologic Investigation in Houston, BMI calculations of 25 or greater identified substantial increases in risk. Pre-pregnancy BMI has a strong and independent association with pre-eclampsia, elevated emergency Cesarean section rates, macrosomia, and dystocia. 
Severe obesity was defined as a BMI of 40 or greater. An example would be a 5 foot 4 inch woman with a weight of 225 lbs. This is an area of ongoing study, but consultation with our internal risk management group should be considered for all women whose weight at any point is greater than 250 lbs. 
A practice management issue is the financing of ultrasound studies in the community. CPT-4 services require ICD-9 justification. The Medicos para la Familia practice is currently 65% Medicaid, and there has been confusion about an ethical and reimbursable method of charging for these services. Risk must be articulated. Encounter forms with prenatal care and ultrasound services described will not be reimbursed for ultrasound services when the physician justifies the entire encounter with the standard pregnancy codes of V22.1 or V22.2.  In the case of obesity, the most common reason to perform ultrasound is the fact that the fundal height in cm measures greater than the estimated gestational age [EGA] in weeks. The correct ICD-9 description would be 656.63; i.e., size greater than dates. 
The best billing strategy is the one that creates the least opportunity for misinterpretation. In this example, we recommend billing for the ultrasound services only and justifying those services with an appropriate ICD-9 reason. Other data associated with the prenatal visit is entered into the medical record per the usual routine, but the encounter form goes forward with only the ultrasound charges and ICD-9 entered. Since risk has been identified, their follow-up prenatal visits are likely to occur more frequently. This is offered as opinion and does not represent official policy of insurance companies or government agencies. 
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